Cadmorc End

(,o ! l nul \( hool

A small school with a 'can do' attitude

177
WY b NSPECT Momesty FAITH .

Upcoming Events
change

Mon 19.7.21 Summer
Celebration 12pm (Class 4
parents and family only)

INSET Days
1.9.2122.10.21

Open Close
Autumn Term 2021

Thu 2.9.21 Thu 21.10.21
Mon 1.11.21 Fri 17.12.21

Words from the Woods!
Friday 16 July 2021

Dear parents and carers,
This will be my final newsletter for this academic year. What a year it has been!

It will be sad to say goodbye to our Year 6. They were in Year 2 when | first joined
and it has been a real pleasure watching them grow into independent learners. | am
sure though, they will all flourish in their new schools.

It is also sad to say goodbye to Miss Holmes. She has been a real asset here at
Cadmore and will be sorely missed. | know that she proved invaluable during
lockdown.

September welcomes Mrs Dawkins to Reception Class and new pupils to Reception
Class, Nursery Class and also across the school. We are certainly thriving with only
one space remaining in our Nursery!

Monday will be our last day; finishing at 1:30pm. Class 4 parents and family members
have been invited to our Year 6 leavers’s assembly starting at midday. Apologies that
we were unable to open this up to the rest of the school, due to COVID. | will,
however, post photos on our school website.

September is a new start; with expectations across the school being raised. These
past 12 weeks have been fairly relaxed, in order to enable children and families to
‘breathe’ after two lockdowns.

Upon return in September, we will have our Uniform, Attendance and Homework
policies all in place. We will expect all pupils to wear the correct uniform and bring
the correct equipment to school. We expect excellent attendance and punctuality;
though recognise that COVID could still have an impact on this. We will also expect
all children to participate in home learning — homework and/or daily reading. During
our first week in September, to promote our children’s love for learning, we will
explore our 6 values - Respect, Empathy, Courage, Honesty, Faith and Love and our
vision ‘From small beginnings come great things’ The Parable of the Mustard
Seed Matthew 13: 31-32.

From September, we will resume our pre-COVID start and finish times.
Gates will open at 8:40am with all children in school by 8:50am AT THE
LATEST. The school gate will be closed at 9am enabling parents of younger
children to have left. The gate will be attended by a member of staff.



Therefore, we encourage all parents of children in Years 2-6 to drop off at the gate and not enter the
playground.

Class 1 parents will need to drop off at Class 1 door and Year 1 parents can walk their child/ren to Class 2’s

new outdoor play area located next to the hall.

Please email all messages to the school office.

Collection is at 3:15 for all classes.

Parents of children in Classes 2-4, please wait on the school playground. Class 1 parents, please proceed to
Class 1 entrance.

| wish you all a lovely and safe summer holiday and look forward to welcoming you back on Thursday 2™

September 2021.
Mrs Groom
Headteacher
Class | Award Name Reason
1 Star of the Week | The WHOLE of Class | For a fabulous Reception Year at Cadmore. Myself, Mrs Croft
1 and the entire EYFS team have been blown away by how well
you have coped with such a strange school year. We wish you
every bit of luck for Class 2 and know you will do fantastically
well!

Science Oscar For showing care and concern for our woodland area during
Forest School. Well Done Oscar!

Maths Kristen For always trying to improve and develop her mathematical
understanding and applying this to real life situations and
scenarios. Well Done Kristen!

Writer Carwyn For trying so hard to write his name independently... we are so
proud of you Carwyn!

Values Grace For showing resilience, determination and bravery to attend
and enjoy her first school disco... the first of many to come in
the future Grace! Well Done!

Class | Award
2 Star of the Week | Carlos Ward For showing such a grownup attitude towards school since
being at Cadmore End. You are ready for year 3!

Science Gabriella O’connor For excellent contributions during our science discussion on
vets last week.

Maths Chloe Parkes For showing great perseverance when it comes to taking on a
maths challenge. You proved to yourself that you can do it.
Well done!

Writer Jenni Brown For making the most amazing progress with your writing this
year. Keep it up Jenni.




Sophie Beeson

Values Stanley Sumner For showing such a kind and caring attitude towards other

members of the class.

Class | Award

3 Star of the Week | Isabella Laynes For always making a conscious effort to support and help
others. To make sure others are being treated fairly and for
being a positive and helpful member of the class! Thank you.

Science Grace Longley For creating some detailed and well thought out posters for

Laila Mason one our famous scientists that we had been learning about.
They both set out their posters well, included some great facts
and made it informative and creative.

Maths Max Mason For working hard to improve his problem-solving skills and
initially started working with a group, managed to complete
some tasks independently, showing resilience and
perseverance.

Writer John PC For independently writing a sympathetic, respectful and all
together well written letter to the England Football team. He
worked hard to include some great sentences that would lift
their spirits.

Values Class 3 For showing, empathy, love and respect towards the members
of the England football team. They showed solidarity and
sympathy and understood how they might have been feeling
after their loss on Sunday. | was particularly proud of the
children for being proud of the whole team and sharing their
outrage at the players who had been racially abused online.

Pen licence Laila Mason These children have all worked hard to improve their

Riley Sumner handwriting and keep it neat in all aspects of their writing.
Ella Noverre
Abhi Sign
Habib Ogundega
Class | Award
4 Star of the Week | Archie Chapman Well done Archie on making a good start to your time in Class
4. Thankyou for listening, making an effort and being a good
team player. Keep it up!

Science N/A

Maths Abby Puleston Persevering with Maths challenges in all areas at Greater
Depth.

Writer Charliane Maughn For making a real effort with spellings, and in adding to her
description of characters and settings in her work.

Values Rocky Kirkwood For persevering with swimming lessons and showing ‘courage’

in putting your head under the water — well done!

Schoolreaders Challenge

Schoolreaders are delighted to be launching its Summertime Book Review Competition for the 2nd year. We
aim to encourage children to read over the summer holidays by sending us a book review. We had some
fantastic entries last year and would love it if your school’s children would like to get involved!

The prizes are books for the winner and their school’s library; and also a video call for the whole class with
award-winning children’s author M G Leonard. Please send out the information below to parents and carers,

use it as an in-class activity or share this link on your school’s social media or website so the children can enter

over the summer break. The competition is open until the 30th September.



https://www.mgleonard.com/
https://www.schoolreaders.org/bookreview

Schoolreaders

\ improving literacy « increasing life chances

UMMERTIME @5
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If you're a primary school pupil why not have a go at our
competition? You could win books for yourself and
£100-worth of books for your school library!

Read a book this summer and send us your book review for a
chance to win a bundle of books for you and your school

-

Have you read a book and want to tell everyone they should read it too?
Well, now’s your chance! Send us a review of your must-read book for a chance to win books for
you and your school.

You can use one of the templates on our website, one from your school, or create your own.
For full details about the competition, suggestions for what to include in your review, templates
and terms and conditions, click here.

What could you win?

Two winners will win £25 worth of books for themselves, along with £100-worth of books for
their school’s library. The two winners and their class also get a video call with award-winning
children's author M. G. Leonard who wrote ‘Beetle Boy', the Adventures on Trains series and new
book “Twitch!'

M7, Four runners up will win £15-worth of books each. All book prizes have been kindly
= T donated by Scholastic who publish and sell award-winning children's books. :

4

The winners' book reviews will be featured on the Schoolreaders website.

When by?
All entries need to be submitted by Spm on Thursday 30th September 2021

Important information:

This is a competition for pupils of primary school age in the UK. By entering the book review competition participants
and their parent(s) or guardian(s) are deemed to have sccepted and agreed to be bound by the terms and conditions.
The child's name and age and an adult’'s contact details must be included with each entry. Ploase also include the
name and town of the entrant’s pamary school so we can contact them

Send entries by e-mail to competition@schoolreaders.org or post them to: Schoolreaders, Bedford Heights, Brickhill
Drive, Bedford, MK41 7PH

To find out more about volunteering as a Schoolreader visit www.schoolreaders.org

Schoolreaders CIO Registered Charity: 1159157
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